

ĐỀ ÔN TẬP CUỐI KHÓA
MÔN: TIẾNG ANH – KHỐI D, A1

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút

ĐỀ SỐ 10

I. PRONUNCIATION

- | | | | |
|----------------------|------------------|-------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> appy | B. <u>b</u> ag | C. <u>e</u> xam | D. <u>ch</u> ange |
| 2. A. <u>cal</u> led | B. <u>lov</u> ed | C. <u>smil</u> ed | D. <u>look</u> ed |
| 3. A. <u>lear</u> ns | B. <u>mak</u> es | C. <u>swim</u> s | D. <u>play</u> s |

II. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

4. A person who usually puts away things after he finishes his work is
A. messy B. mean C. lazy D. tidy
5. I am a little bitI think I need to cut down my daily diet.
A. overweight B. bald C. tall D. slim
6. The people in the village where I spent my holiday were very It was nice talking to them.
A. crowded B. comfortable
C. luxurious D. friendly
7.in the mountains is a great experience. You can do exercise and enjoy the nature.
A. Hiking B. Cycling
C. Sailing D. Swimming
8. Don't arguethose who don't love you. It's a waste of time.
A. at B. in C. for D. with

9. Don't depend too muchanyone, because even your own shadow will leave you when you are in darkness.

- A. in B. for C. with D. on

10. If your friends don'tfun of you, they are not really true friends.

- A. think B. make C. do D. get

11. My mother always.....yoga in the morning.

- A. take B. have C. does D. makes

12. He isin ancient things. He often goes to museums on weekends.

- A. interested B. interesting C. excited D. exciting

13. My cat is so He often scratches all over my sofa.

- A. depressing B. depressed C. annoying D. annoyed

14. Put on your It's freezing outside.

- A. dress B. sweater C. shorts D. T-shirt

15. Jennifera restaurant for vegetarians. She has found a place to rent.

- A. going to open B. is going to open
C. opening D. opens

16. When sheon the street, she found a wallet.

- A. walking B. walked C. was walking D. is walking

17. If you want your life to be interesting, do different in your life.

- A. something B. anything C. somewhere D. anywhere

18.you ever..... to a desert? No, but I may try one day.

- A. Are/ going B. Did/ go C. Have/ been D. Have/ gone

19. Rosy listening to English now. She wants to go to the UK next year.

- A. practices B. is practicing
C. practicing D. practiced

20. Dogs areanimals in the world.

- A. more loyal B. the most loyal

- C. most loyal D. as loyal
21. No beauty shines than a heart of gold.
A. most bright B. more bright
C. as brightly D. more brightly
22. This is the..... trip I've ever taken.
A. more memorable B. as memorable as
C. memorable than D. most memorable
23. We are learning very hard. We exams tomorrow.
A. have B. having C. are having D. going to have
24. What kind of musicyour boyfriend?
A. is/ like B. does/ like C. do/ like D. has/ liked
25. When she was driving, the police suddenly her.
A. were stopping B. stopping C. stopped D. stopped
26. Life is a series of problemsneed you to continuously solve.
A. who B. where C. which D. when
27. Home is the place you are loved the most and act the worst.
A. who B. where C. when D. where
28. A friend is someone accepts your past, supports your present and encourages your future.
A. who B. where C. when D. which
29. Trying to understand English grammar can be soYou become angry easily.
A. excited B. frustrated C. exciting D. frustrating
30. The result of the competition was The best team didn't win.
A. bored B. surprised C. boring D. surprising
31. I can pick you up easily. You area feather.
A. the lightest B. more lighter
C. light than D. as light as

32. People who are scared of changing are Their life is often very boring.

- A. as unhappy
- B. most unhappy
- C. the most unhappy
- D. unhappiest

III. WRITING

Combine the sentences. Choose the best answers.

33. She lost the precious pen. Her mother gave it to her.

- A. She lost the precious pen which her mother gave it to her.
- B. Her mother gave the precious pen to her which she lost.
- C. The precious pen which her mother gave to her she lost.
- D. She lost the precious pen which her mother gave to her.

34. The man helps me a lot in my work. He is standing near the window.

- A. The man helps me a lot in my work who is standing near the window.
- B. The man who helps me a lot in my work standing near the window.
- C. The man is standing near the window who helps me a lot in my work
- D. The man who is standing near the window helps me a lot in my work.

Choose the best sentence from the words given

35. He/ not/ like/ shock/ news. It/ make/ him/ annoy.

- A. He doesn't like shocked news. It makes him annoying.
- B. He isn't like shocking news. It makes him annoyed.
- C. He don't like shocked news. It make him annoying.
- D. He doesn't like shocking news. It makes him annoyed.

36. Linda/ find/ the jokes/ amuse. / She/amuse/ the jokes.

- A. Linda found the jokes amusing. She was amused at the jokes.
- B. Linda found the jokes amusing. She was amused of the jokes.

- C. Linda found the jokes amusing. She was amusing of the jokes
- D. Linda found the jokes amusing. She was amused at the jokes.

37. Tony/ climb/ up/ a tree/ the branch/ break/ suddenly.

- A. Tony was climbing up a tree when suddenly the branch was breaking.
- B. The branch suddenly broke when Tony climbed up a tree.
- C. Suddenly the branch was breaking when Tony climbed up a tree.
- D. Tony was climbing up a tree when suddenly the branch broke.

38. / Lisa/ sunbathe/ on/ beach/when/ a ball/ hit/ her.

- A. Lisa sunbathed on the beach when a ball hits her.
- B. Lisa sunbathed on the beach when a ball was hitting her.
- C. Lisa was sunbathing on the beach when a ball hit her.
- D. Lisa was sunbathing on the beach when a ball hit her.

Choose the sentence with the similar meaning

39. Anna has never read a more mysterious story.

- A. Anna's never read a mysterious story as this one.
- B. No stories which Anna's ever read is as mysterious as this.
- C. This is the most mysterious story Anna's never read
- D. This is the most mysterious story Anna's ever read.

40. Kate dresses the most stylishly in her company.

- A. Everyone in her company dresses more stylishly t Kate
- B. No one in her company dresses as stylishly as Kate.
- C. No one in her company dresses as stylish as Kate.
- D. Everyone in her company doesn't dress as stylish as Kate.

IV. READING

Read the passage and choose the correct answers

CouchSurfing – a different kind of travel experience

by Emma Jackson

I love travelling abroad, but two years ago I didn't have much cash to spend on my holiday. At first, I was planning to go camping again, but then a friend suggested an alternative: CouchSurfing. I had no idea what that was, so she explained. 'CouchSurfers' are people who stay as guests in other people's homes for free, and visit the sights in the local area. You can do the things that most tourists do, like sunbathing on the beach or sightseeing in the town centre. Or your host could give you a language lesson, teach you how to cook local delicacies, or take you to places that visitors never find. It sounded much more fun than my other holidays, so I joined the website and sent emails to about twenty hosts in France and Spain right away.

A few days later, I already had ten replies. After a week or two of emails, I made arrangements with four hosts in three different cities. I'm quite talkative and they seemed very friendly, so I wasn't concerned about spending time with strangers. Two weeks later, I was arriving in Paris, and meeting my first host, Claudette.

Over the next ten days, I stayed in four very different homes, improved my foreign languages, and made some great new friends. Sometimes the places where I stayed were basic – a sofa to sleep on, or even just a floor, but sometimes they were luxurious – much nicer than the hostels that I usually go to. I think it was probably the cheapest and most interesting holiday I've ever had!

I've done CouchSurfing again twice since then: in Italy, and here in the UK. I'll definitely do it again. In fact, I'm going on a trip to South America next year.

And I've had five visitors at my place, including Claudette. I've discovered that hosting is as much fun as exploring a new place. CouchSurfing is a fantastic experience. Try it some time!

41. Emma's friend advised her to try Couchsurfing.

- A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

42. CouchSurfers can learn languages from hosts.

- A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

43. Emma hated being with strangers.

- A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

44. Emma went out with her new friends she made during her holiday.

- A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

45. Emma thinks exploring a new place is more fun than hosting.

- A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

Reading 2: Choose the best answers

EARTH DAY 2021

Earth Day happens every year on April 22nd to raise awareness of how important to look after our planet. The theme for the 2021 Earth Day is '**Restore** Our Earth', The Earth has changed significantly because of human actions, like global warming, deforestation and pollution.

Why do we need to restore the Earth? Most industry, electricity and transport are powered by burning fossil fuels. This gives out large amounts of CO₂ gas into the Earth's atmosphere, which causes a climate change, known as global warming. Global warming has caused ice to melt, sea levels to rise and more unpredictable and extreme weather events. Forests cover around 30% of the Earth, but they are being cut down for farming land or timber. Deforestation destroys the animals' homes and causes many animals to be endangered. In 2019, an area of forest about the size of a football field was cut down every minute. There are around 9 billion tons of plastic on Earth. Plastic takes around 500 years to decompose so large amounts of unwanted plastic ends up polluting our oceans. Plastic get broken into small particles, called microplastics. Many animals think they are food and eat them.

How Can We Restore Our Earth? Governments are trying to solve some of the issues affecting the planet. Lots of countries are now using renewable 'green' energy which uses Earth's energy like sunlight, wind or water. Many people now drive electric cars which release less CO₂ and are better for the environment. Furthermore, the UK has planned to end all sales of petrol cars in 2030. Around 190 countries have signed a contract called The Paris Agreement. This is a promise to keep global warming below 2°C. Tree-planting projects aim to regrow trees to absorb CO₂ and create new habitats for animals. Many people are working hard to recycle and reduce the plastic that they use. In the UK, bars and restaurants offer paper straws instead of plastic ones and plastic bags are no longer free of charge.

46. Which of the followings is NOT MENTIONED as a main reason to restore the Earth?

- A. Global Warming
- B. Deforestation

C. Plastic pollution

D. Extreme weather

47. The word “*restore*” is closest in meaning with

A. become

B. break

C. heal

D. protect

48. According to the writer, what is NOT one of the solutions to restore the Earth?

A. Using renewable energy

B. Using petrol cars

C. Planting more trees

D. Offering paper straws

49. Which of the followings is NOT TRUE?

A. It takes a very long time for plastic to decompose

B. Global warming leads to changes in the climate.

C. Many sea animals eat small parts of plastic.

D. People don't have to pay for plastic bags in the UK.

50. Which of the followings IS NOT TRUE?

A. In 2019, a forest area as large as a stadium disappeared every minute.

B. Global warming makes it more difficult to predict the weather.

C. Many countries are now turning to green energy to protect the Earth.

D. The UK wants to end the use of petrol cars but people disagree.